
 

 

 
 
 

 

16 July 2021 

 

Dear Parent /Carer 

 

End of Summer Term Arrangements  

 

School will close to pupils at 12.35pm on Wednesday 21 July 2021 for the summer break.   

 

For those entitled to free school meals, you will be able to collect a grab bag from the dining room before 

departing the school grounds.    

 

It is our hope in September to return to a typical secondary school day with mixing and no learning bubbles. 

However, this is subject to Government guidance. We will be ensuring that we follow Government guidance 

regarding reintroducing pupil lateral flow testing in September. Further information regarding testing 

permission will be shared nearer the start date., when we have further information from the Government. 

This will mean a staggered start for pupils in the first week back following the summer holidays. Provisional 

details of this can be found below. 

 

 Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 

Monday 6th 

September. 

In from 8.40am x x x x 

Tuesday 7th 

September. 

In from 8.40am In from 8.40am x x In from 10.55am 

Wednesday 

8th September 

In from 8.40am In from 8.40am In from 8.40am In from 10.55am In from 8.40am 

Thursday 9th 

September. 

In from 8.40am In from 8.40am In from 8.40am In from 8.40am In from 8.40am 

 

• Day 1 is Lateral flow testing and Dean Trust annual induction and learning re-engagement 

programme 

• Day 2  learning programmes commence  

 

Morning Entrances:  

Year 7 – Sports Entrance  

Year 8 – Canteen Entrance  

Year 9 – Main Gate  

Year 10 – Main Gate  

Year 11 – Main Gate 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Uniform, Appearance and Equipment  

 Information below also available on our school website. Click HERE 

 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your family an enjoyable summer break. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 
James Haseldine  
Executive Headteacher  

https://www.deantrustwigan.co.uk/parents-pupils/information-advice-guidance/school-uniform/

